
CEMETERY AND OTHER ARCHAEOLOGICAL CONCERNS: 

Local Table Bluff lore has long been that there is a cemetery on the portion of the property on 
the south side of Hawks Hill Rd. This cemetery was attached to the old Catholic church back 
prior to 1872, which has now moved to a different location on Table Bluff Rd. There is a blog 
post written by a life-long Loleta resident who was also the senior priest of the Diocese of 
Northern California. This blog post details the cemetery’s location, and indicates that the bodies 
were never actually moved. Although no development is currently proposed by the property 
owner to occur on this half of the parcel, due to the likelihood that a cemetery exists, no 
development should ever be allowed on the property. 

This also raises questions relevant to the archaeological status of the property. Table Bluff has 
been home to Native Americans for centuries, long before European colonialism began. While 
the cemetery — or “graveyard field” as the blog refers to it — was allegedly used by a Catholic 
church, there could very well be the presence of Native American archaeological items or 
remains as well. There does not appear to have been any archaeological study conducted on the 
property to date. 

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS: 

1. Blog re: Cemetery
2. Obituary of Kenneth Samuelson
3. Historical Title Research
4. 2007 Christensen Staff Report
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